prominent political scientists give
their time as guest lecturers, and over
40 graduate programs sent represen-
tatives to Atlanta to recruit the stu-
dents for graduate school.

Funding for the Bunche Institute
is generously provided by the Coca-
Cola Foundation, the U.S. Depart-
ment of Education, the Ford Foun-
dation, the Graduate School of
Emory University, and Georgia State
University.

Application forms for the 1993
Ralph Bunche Summer Institute are
available from APSA.

Section News

Council Approves New Sections on
Politics and Literature
and on Internships

Two new organized sections were
approved by the APSA Council at
the 1992 Annual Meeting. The first is
a section on Internships and Experi-
ential Education to promote and to
improve the quality of use of experi-
enced-based techniques in teaching
political science including academic
internships, cooperative education,
service learning, international educa-
tion, and simulations. The organizers

- of the section are William D. Muller,
SUNY-Fredonia; Gene Alpert, Texas
Christian University; John Berg, Suf-
folk University; and Helen Graves,
University of Michigan, Dearborn.
Dues are set at $5.

The other section approved is
titled Politics and Literature and
addresses the varied relations be-
tween politics and literature, includ-
ing the history of political thought,
literature as propaganda, literature as
ideological expression, and the polit-
ical sociology of literature. The sec-
tion has been organized by Catherine
Zuckert of Carleton College, follow-
ing initial planning by Lyman Tower
Sargent, University of Missouri-St.
Louis. Dues are $5.

Two Sections Adopt New Names

Computers and Multimedia is the
new name for what was formerly the
Computer Users Section. This change
reflects members’ interests in the
application of a wide variety of tech-
nologies in teaching and research.
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The former Law, Courts, and Judi-
cial Process section has condensed its
name to Law and Courts.

History and Politics Section
Establishes New Award

Two new annual History and Poli-
tics Awards have been created by the
Section, to be first given at the 1993
APSA Annual Meeting. The first is
the ““J. David Greenstone Award for
an Outstanding Book in History and
Politics.”” Books published in the two
years prior to the meeting will be
considered, though next year books
published in 1990 are eligible. The
second award is the ‘“History and
Politics Section Award for an Out-
standing Published Article or Essay,”’
for articles published in the two years
prior to the meeting. Nominations
must come from section members,
and selection will be made by a com-
mittee designated by the section pres-
ident. Ira Katznelson has been
elected Section president for 1992-93.

Faculty Attend

Annual Meeting Seminar
on Japan: A Comparative
Perspective

The APSA organized a seminar
devoted to enhancing teaching about
Japanese politics which met Septem-
ber 2-4, 1992, during the APSA’s
Annual Meeting in Chicago. The
seminar was supported by a grant
from the Japan-United States Friend-
ship Commission which also sup-
ported a seminar on this subject in
conjunction with the 1990 Annual
Meeting. Kent E. Calder, Princeton
University, directed this seminar as
he had the 1990 seminar. He will
prepare an essay on the seminar’s
objectives along with a reading list
which will be published in a 1993
issue of PS: Political Science &
Politics. Takeshi Sasaki, Universisty
of Tokyo, was a guest speaker at the
seminar. Richard Lehne, an alumnus
of the 1990 seminar, spoke about the
strategies for incorporating coverage
of Japan in political science courses.

The seminar participants included:
Marilyn H. Baissa, Utica College of
Syracuse University; Naomi Black,
York University; Cal Clark, Univer-
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sity of Wyoming; David P. Conradt,
University of Florida; William B.
Fullerton, U.S. Military Academy;
Joyce Gelb, City University of New
York; Harvey Glickman, Haverford
College; Ceferina Hess, Lander Col-
lege; Mary Jane Hogan, Idaho State
University; Gerald L. Houseman,
Indiana University-Purdue Univer-
sity; C. Richard Ostrom, California
State University-Chico; John N.
Short, University of Arkansas; Yaw-
soon Sim, Grambling State Univer-
sity; Marianna Sullivan, Trenton
State College; George Vernardakis,
Middle Tennessee State University;
Martin P. Wattenberg, University of
California-Irvine; Richard L.
Wilson, Samford University; and
Charles E. Ziegler, University of
Louisville.

Seminar on South African
Politics Held at
Annual Meeting

A seminar on South African Poli-
tics was held on September 2, 1992,
in conjunction with the APSA’s
Annual Meeting in Chicago. The
John D. and Catherine T. Mac-
Arthur Foundation provided support
for the seminar.

The seminar was directed by
Arend Lijphart, University of Cali-
fornia-San Diego, with the assistance
of three South African scholars: Her-
mann Giliomee, University of Cape
Town; Thabane Vincent Maphai,
University of the Western Cape; and
Robert Schrire, University of Cape
Town.

A review of the seminar and its
reading list is being prepared by
Arend Lijphart for publication in an
early 1993 issue of PS: Political
Science & Politics.

The 23 seminar participants
were: Mark R. Amstutz, Wheaton
College; Donald G. Baker, Long
sland University (Southampton
Campus); Elizabeth Boles, Pomona
College; Tristan Borer, Ph.D.
candidate, University of Notre
Dame; David A. Frolick, North Cen-
tral College; Donald L. Gordon,
Furman University; James Gump,
University of San Diego; C. R. D.
Halisi, Indiana University; Tracy
Kuperus Heun, Ph.D. candidate,
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